
                        

 

 

OPERATIONS MANAGER - STATUS REPORT 
 

November 9th, 2023 
 
Treatment Plants 
 
The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a 
routine basis. The District was issued a NOV due to the Spill on March 15th. 
 
Collection System 
Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift 
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and 
inspections on all repairs.  Throughout the month, collection staff inspected 
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events.  
For October the district hydraulically cleaned 4,856 feet of line and televised 2,633 
ft. of line. 
Smoke testing was performed in AD’s 11&12, for a distance of 28,337 ft. of CSD 
sewer and 18,760 ft. of building sewer for a total of 47,587 ft. tested. 
 
Regulatory Compliance:  District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently 
through the 2023 calendar year…i.e., < 2 SSO’s, RWQCB Plant Discharge 
Requirements. 
 
Facilities & Infrastructure    PowerPoint presentation 
 There have been no discharge violations due to equipment failure 
 
 
 
Talking Points (this is for anything you want to discuss about the plants or crews)  
 

• Construction continues on the plant upgrade as scheduled. All project areas 
at the H.C. plant have been covered in asphalt as per the contract, as well 
as the areas that we added to tie in the new work areas with the existing 
asphalt. 

• I conducted a simulated Spill Response Drill to ensure that all Operations 
staff is aware of the proper spill response procedures. I wanted to make 
sure they have the appropriate training during a time that isn’t an emergency 
so that mistakes, if made, can be addressed and corrected before an actual 
event occurs.   

• The pipe for the Sand Bed emergency overflow drain and bypass project 
have been ordered and we plan to start construction on that in the middle 
of November. 

• The Construction crews are starting to break down and de mobilize as the 
work on the project is nearing completion several of the storage containers 
that held tools and equipment have been removed and a small crew 
remains to finish up the remaining projects.  

 
 


